
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 
 
The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, October 8th, 2022 at 1:30 p.m. in the 
Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice 
posted in three public places & broadcast by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE. Chairman Krause called the meeting to 
order at 1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Krause and Hurlburt. Jeffres was absent. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; 
Absent, Jeffres. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting held October 25th, 
2022, second by Hurlburt. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Absent, Jeffres. 
 
Gary Kinney, County Road Superintendent, presented with information and updates on the road department 
pertaining to recommendations from engineer on placement of stop signs and advisory speed signs in the 
Calamus Golf Course area.  
 
Resolution 2022-23; Signing of Year-End Certification of County Highway Superintendent. Motion made by 
Krause to approve Resolution 2022-23, second by Hurlburt. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Absent, 
Jeffres. The year-end certification was then signed by Chairman Krause.  
 
County Treasurer, Tammy Hitchcock, presented with monthly revenue report and disbursement report for 
October along with a distress warrant listing and a change in pledged collateral.  
 
The District Court month end report for October was reviewed as presented. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve the contract with Central Plains Valuation, LLC for Property Appraisal, 
second by Hurlburt. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Absent, Jeffres.  
  
County Sheriff, Korey Johnson, presented with information on the sheriff department and discussion about the 
need for possible extra personnel and purchasing new equipment for the department. Funds from ARPA and 
LATCF could be utilized to help with the acquisition of the necessary equipment and/or vehicles. Matter to be 
added to the next regular meeting agenda for further consideration. 
 
Discussion with the County Library was held about the claims and expenditures process and budget. A 
proposed agreement was presented by the library board on a procedure to follow pertaining to how claims are 
handled. The matter was tabled until next meeting so County Attorney Sikyta could prepare and present an 
updated memorandum of understanding between the County board and the library board for approval.  
 
With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:30 p.m. 
 
 
Attest: ______________________   Attest:  _______________________       Keri L. 
Koenigsberg,         Scott L. Krause, 
             Garfield County Clerk                    Chairman of the Board 


